
 HSC 2020 Mental Health & Substance Abuse [MHSA] Community Health Committee  
January 20, 2016 MINUTES 

 

HSC 2020 Mission:   
To improve the health of the people of Sheboygan County leading to a community with  

“Everyone Living Better, Longer”  

 

http://www.healthysheboygancounty.org/ 

DATE:  Wednesday, January 20th; 9am-10am LOCATION: Sheboygan Dept. of Health & Human Services, Rm. 372 

PRESIDING:   Mary Adele Revoy, and Suzan Thiel  

PRESENT: 

Ann Bachrach, Shelby Kuhn, Karlyn Raddatz, Susan Hein, Mary Adele Revoy, Suzan Thiel, Todd Priebe, Jon Doll, Monica Froh, Allie 
Iserloth, Ellen Wells, Connie Frank, Jean Beinemann, Char Pachniak, Lindsay Rick, Miva Yang, Tricia Holstein, Liz Campion, Barb Kolar, 
Kristine Feggestad, Liz Abler, Phil Duket, Libby Holte, Mary Paluchniak 

ABSENT/EXCUSED: Kristin Blanchard, Kate Baer 

GUESTS:  

RECORDER: Suzan Thiel 

NEXT MEETING:   9am-10am on Wednesday, March 16th, 2016 at DHHS [1011 N. 8th St., Sheboygan, WI 53081], room 372 

 

ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS 

Welcome, Introductions, and Roundtable Round table introductions and updates on organizations/community events. 

HSC 2020 Leadership Council Update (Jean 
Beinemann) 

 Community Health Improvement Plan 
(CHIP) 

 HSC2020 Website (Libby Holte) 

The Leadership Council has two new members the Superintendents of Sheboygan Area School District and 
Random Lake School District. HSC2020 Is a collaborative organization and member of any committee are 
encouraged to contact anyone on the Leadership Council with ideas or concerns. HSC2020 bonded copy of 
the Community Health Improvement Plan was handed out to interested members. Anyone wanting a copy 
can get one at their next meeting time or contact the chairperson of their committee. 
Libby stated that articles from the Sheboygan Press’s Health page are also on the HSC website. Minutes 
from all HSC2020 meetings are also on the website.  

SBIRT Sub-Committee Update (Libby Holte) 

 Summary 

 Barriers 

 Celebrations 

 Asks 

Research of articles done about SBIRT was completed by the committee members and presented at their 
meeting today. The committee will be developing a survey to area providers about SBIRT. The committee 
is also looking at SBIRT in the schools, training needed for SBIRT and the funding needed for SBIRT. The 
Medical College grant will be applied for within the next 6 months. The committee is in the planning 
process for the specific Who, What and Where for the grant development. 

Heroin Sub-Committee Update (MaryAdele Revoy) 

 Summary 

 Barriers 

 Celebrations 

 Asks 

The committee will be collecting data on the record of opioid and heroin arrests, Emergency Room use for 
overdoses of opioid and heroin, Ambulance use of Narcan, Medical examiner for deaths related to opioid 
and heroin. 
The Dose of Reality campaign is out. Bus signs, billboards, newspapers, posters and flyers are out in 
Sheboygan county. Education about the opioid and heroin is being developed for youth, elderly, town 
meetings and medical providers. 
The committee is looking at the past survey that was done by the Service Providers and possible repeating 
the survey or doing a post survey. Has there been a change in awareness of opioids and heroin?  



ITEM DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS 

Harm Reduction is having Narcan training in Sheboygan County for interested residents. 
April 30 will be the first 2016 Drug Take Back Day. Committee is looking for volunteers to staff the take 
back sites.  
1907 Club will be having a Recovery Summit on January 23, 2016. 90 people have signed up. 

Stigma Sub-Committee Update (Suzan Thiel) 

 Summary 

 Barriers 

 Celebrations 

 Asks 

The Mental Health AODA Resource Fair will be at RCS on May 3, 2016. Kate has emailed a Save 
the Date to last year’s vendors and new vendors.  
The committee is running articles on the Sheboygan Health Page that address stigma and 
highlights personal stories to reduce stigma. 
On December 21 and 22, MHA held a WISE training of Honest, Open and Proud. Each session has 
about 20 area providers attend the evidence based anti-stigma initiative.  
Planning is starting by the committee for May is Mental Health Month activities. Stay tuned.  

Other 
 

Jon Doll presented information on the United Way’s Path Program. He also discussed the United Way’s 

review of food distribution for those in need and Hunger Taskforce visit to assess Sheboygan County’s food 

pantries. 

Char Pachniak stated the Sammy Rangel will be in Sheboygan on April 28th to talk about mentoring and 

mental health and forgiveness. He is a nationally known speaker and has been on TED Talks. She will get 

information about the presentation to the HSC website event page.  

Phil Duket will be getting information to the HSC2020 website events page on a free prevention specialist 

training in Kimberly on March 14-16th. He discussed Resiliency Training in Manitowoc on April 21, 2016. He 

also has scholarships for the May4-5 Prevention conference in Waukesha.  All events will be placed on 

theHSC2020 website. 

 


